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PELICANS




AGM Minutes for the 2008/09 Season 
                                                                                                       18th April 2008       
Apologies

Neville Carter, Mark Mills, Sean and Kirsten Kerry, Jim Stewart, Shirley McKinnon, the Marshall Grints
Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
Nothing—signed by Tony Hall, Proposed by Brian Page and seconded by Jim Major as a true record.  
Chairman’s Report

Can I start by thanking everyone for attending the AGM. I know for many people it can seem dry bureaucratic, but it is an important part of the club’s calendar, and essential for the smooth running of the club.
The most important points that need to be formally reported will be covered in the secretary’s report which will follow, so it really leaves me to make some personal thank you’s.

The club only functions because of the many hours put in by the volunteers. Often these are thankless tasks, and while people don’t take on these roles for recognition. It is important that no one feels that their hard work is taken for granted.

There are too many people to name individually but a thank you  to:-

· The exec committee for the support through the meetings this season.

· The work of the captains.

· The organisation of umpires, fixtures, umpire training and a particular thank you to everyone who has umpired this season.

· The coaches for their dedication through the cold winter evenings and early Saturday mornings.

· Players and parents who get teams to and fro from games.

· I also would like to thank all those involved  in the social highlights of the year; The Pelicans Ball and the Presidents Dinner, both generating much needed funds for the club.

· Thank you to everyone who has helped   with the bar and the kitchen-an integral part of the club, I’m sure you will agree.

One last thank you to all our sponsors, it is increasingly more difficult for clubs to secure funds so we are very grateful for their continued support and contributions.

Secretary’s Report

The committee has met on 6 occasions this season. 

The main topics of discussion this year has been pitch availability next season and discipline. The council is replacing their carpet with a new football turf any time soon so we will lose that pitch and thanks to Tony for all his hard work in fighting our corner with the council over this issue and possible alternatives and he has been persuaded to continue for another year at the helm so many thanks for that.

We will all have to make sure we start games on time next season as certain weeks we will need to stretch our start and finish times-I’m sure Bob and Pauline will sort this out for us.

We could have used other pitches outside of Kings Lynn to hold matches but was felt that we should try and keep everybody at home to generate funds.

We as a club have managed to maintain our ability to collect yellow cards on a regular basis. I for one am fed up with having to apologise to the league secretary on a regular basis for our behaviour on the pitch. As a committee we will be addressing this by a compulsory 1 match ban for any person awarded a yellow card for either abusing an umpire or an opponent. Hopefully this will encourage players to be more respectful to others. We will also be expecting persistent offenders to take an umpires course and then officiate matches before being considered for selection. This will be on top of the league bans given after 3 yellow cards

Collin has worked tirelessly behind the scenes again this year with the renewal of Clubmark looming and the protocol involved this time round has increased tremendously so many thanks to him.

Bov has carried on the brilliant job on the financial side and many thanks to him.

Many thanks to Mark for allowing us to use his office for our meetings and all his hard work in trying to raise money through sponsorship.

Layla, Sarah and Rachel are all standing down from the committee due to other commitments at the end of this year and I would like to thank them for their involvement throughout their time.

On the playing side, 

As a club we have played 191 matches, won 95,lost 72.and drawn 34, scoring 580 goals on the way and letting in 252.

Rather than reporting on every team I would like to mention that the ladies colts have been promoted. The Under 15 girls after their great success at the HA finals last May coming 3rd reached the last 8 this year and both the under 18 girls and the Vets both had a good run in their respective age groups. Chris Page has managed to score plenty of goals again this season so congratulations to him but more on that later in the awards ceremony. It is nice to see the vets are well represented at the top of the goal scoring table. 

I would like to finish by thanking all the committee for their support this year, wish those leaving the club well in the future, and thank all those that supported the ball especially the Searle family for their generosity and to thank my family for their patience while I work on the computer.

Treasurer’s Report

Matthew Bower handed out finance sheets.

The ball made a profit of £1600 and the Presidents Dinner made £1400 plus money from the bar takings.

Kit sales made a profit of £1200.

Matthew thanked Lee Dowers and Mark Mills for all their hard work behind the bar and the new look and stock.

Next year will be a difficult year to try and raise funds through sponsorship etc so if anybody can help please get in touch.
Mark Kent asked why the amount raised by the subs has gone down when match fees have gone up. This was due to the lower average age of the club.

The floor thanked Matthew for all his hard work again this year.

Youth Development Officer’s Report

Junior & Colts Report 2008- 2009 

We have had another successful year, the Junior Section has over 100 members this season and attendance at Saturday morning training has been good, particularly the thriving U9’s who turn up in large numbers every Saturday whatever the weather.

The success of the Junior Section is a direct result of the all the hard work put in over the years by the coach’s, team managers and parents. This season a special mention must go to Sue Picton for organising the U9’, Jon Allen, Charlie Lankfer and Peter Corbett for the U11 and U13 boys, Mike Jilling’s, Karen Short and Melanie Drohan for the U11 and U13 girls. Karen Short, Kate Robb, Loiuse Frost and Kirstie Caley  for the running of girls Colts 2. They have been backed up by many volunteers Sean Kerry, Collin Picton, Mark Kent,  Kristen, Rosie and Kate Charnley, Brian Page, Tracy Bower , Rachel and Joanna Drohan, Jane Major, Ian Hotchin, Mark Means, Daniel Upton Jillings, Matt Taylor, Harvey Ramsdale. 

On the playing side we have attended mini tournaments at North Walsham, Harleston, Greshams and Watton, as well as running our own tournaments for all three age groups, particularly pleasing was to see the U9’s  put out 4 teams in very successful mornings hockey here at Pelicans a few weeks ago.  The season finish’s with tournaments at Dereham tomorrow and Norwich City the following Sunday. The year was a close run thing between the U11 girls and the U13 boys, both managed to win a tournament and came second on a couple of occasions.  The performance of the boys U13’s against Greshams and Beeston Hall schools in the Rudd Tournament and the County Championship showed how much they have improved this season and swung the final decision in their favour. Gone is the all charging forward in attack with very little covering back when the opposition have the ball, they no longer blame each other when things don’t go according to the plan, they have become a well disciplined, organised squad that work hard for each other with lots of vocal encouragement. 

On the Colts side the girls playing for the 2nd team in the Norfolk Development team league have had a tough season, they are a very young group who came up against older more experienced opposition most weeks. However the experience will stand them in good stead for next season, big thank you to Karen Short for running the team and the  adults who helped drive the youngsters to match’s. Colts 1 had more success winning the Norfolk Ladies League Division 2, good luck to them in Division 1 next season. 

During the second half of the season the club has been running  a training session on Tuesdays evenings for boys colts not ready for the mens training and the girls from Colts 2. This proved to be a great success with over 30 youngsters attending most weeks. Karen Short organised fixtures for the boys colts, 4 fixtures were played against Dereham and Watton, thanks must go to  Jon Allen, Jim Major and Charlie Lankfer for organising the boys.

County Hockey

The following were selected for the County training squads:-

Boys U11’s  William Means

Girls U13’s – Catherine Berns, Annabel Hall.

Boys  U13’s – Harry Lankfer, Matthew Nolan, Jacob Marshall Grint.

Girls U14’s – Chloe Short, Frankie Cooper, Kate Charnley, Claudia Bett, Sam Avey, Alex Cullen.

Boys U14’s – William Lankfer, Jack Major, Josh Kent.

Girls U15’s – Ella Picton, Katherine Hainsworth, Sinead Cuthill, Emma Tilbrook, Laura Hill, Bethany Watts, Gabriella Alsop, Francesca Hall, Lucy Skerritt , Rachel Drohan.

Boys U15’s – Daniel Upton Jillings

Girls U16’s – Saskia Cooper, Freya Leserve.

Boys U16’s – Sam Kent

Girls U17’s – Charlotte Redhead, Rosie Charnley, Fay Skerritt, Sarah O’Hare.

Boys U17’s – Oliva Battram, Ben Picton, Marcus Hall, Shaun Cuthill.

 Ella Picton, Rachel Drohan and Francesca Hall were selected to play for the U15 Saxon Tigers (East) and the England Hockey High Performance camps for the top 60 under 15 girls in the country. Charlotte Redhead was selected for the U16’s Saxon Tigers which played in the Futures Cup.

In the England Hockey National Knockout competitions the U15 girls reached the last eight this season and the U18 girls the last sixteen of the plate competition.

 team organisers -  Charlie Lankfer, Jon Allen, Mike Jilling’s, Peter Corbett, Sue Picton, Karen Short. 

Umpires – Jack Major, Jack Williamson, Sam Major, Ella Picton, Matthew Nolan, Daniel Upton Jillings, Harvey Ramsdale, Hannah Major.

Junior Section Pelican of the Year (Adult) – This years winner has run Girls Colts 2 and U13 girls for the last two seasons, organised boys colts fixtures this season helped with the coaching on a Saturday mornings and Tuesday evenings, helped in the kitchen at numerous tournaments over the last 4 seasons and also organised the food for 2 U15 cup games. Karen Short

Marketing and Development Report
In Mark Mills’ absence Tony Hall said the following on his behalf.

While we have had a good season this year with sponsorship we will need to look more in house to generate funds for the club.

A lot of hard work has taken place over the years developing the junior section and the club. We need to make sure everything is in place to continue this growth so that it benefits both the junior and senior section.

Tony Hall thanked Mark again for all his hard work in generating funds.
Pelicans Go Plastic Report

Jim Major reported to the floor.
It has been a quiet year this year with the pitch looking in good condition.

There is £45,000 in the bank at present, it is a credit that the club is in this position but nowhere near enough if we need to re lay the pitch in the near future. Need to look at how we can raise more funds.

Election of Vice Presidents

The committee has received 2 new nominations for Vice Presidents which are as follows.
Bob King. Bob has been involved on and off the pitch for many seasons and the club owes him a lot for all his hard work from various teams captain, bar chairman, fixture secretary and chairman of selectors. Proposed by Jim Major, seconded by Lawrence Atkinson.

Brian Page. Brian is one of our senior players and has offered his services to all teams either in goal or  outfield and has given up a lot of his own time to train /coach many of the clubs teams and in recognition of this has been nominated as a Vice President.

Proposed by Mark Kent and seconded by Peter Lemon.

Any Other Business

With the Introduction of a colts/4th team Jim Major  would like it noted that we mustn’t allow the situation of having many Vets available for a set day if other teams will be short on the day. A discussion then took place amongst the floor regarding this and the outcome was that the Vets wanted to play as a team and not to be split up but those that were fit and able to play 2 games in a day would always offer their services to help the club in any way.
Election Of Officers

The following people were elected un- apposed.

Proposed by Collin Picton, seconded by Brian Page.

	POSITION
	NOMINATED PERSON

	PRESIDENT
	NEVILLE CARTER

	VICE PRESIDENTS
	EN BLOC

	NEW VICE PRESIDENTS
	BOB KING and BRIAN PAGE

	CHAIRMAN
	TONY HALL

	VICE CHAIRMAN
	SEAN KERRY

	TREASURER
	MATTHEW BOWER

	SECRETARY
	CHARLES LANKFER

	YOUTH DELELOPMENT OFFICER
	JOHN DROHAN

	MARKETING & DEVELOPMENT OFFICER
	MARK MILLS

	CHAIRMAN OF SELECTORS
	BOB KING

	ELECTED OFFICER 1
	JANE MAJOR

	ELECTED OFFICER 2
	KATE LEMON

	
	COLLIN PICTON                        

	
	    

	MENS FIXTURE SECRETARY
	BOB KING

	LADIES FIXTURE SECRETARY
	PAULINE KING

	UMPIRE'S SECRETARY
	SHIRLEY McKinnon

	PGP REP
	JIM MAJOR

	ASTRO PITCH BOOKINGS MANAGER
	KIRSTEN KERRY

	KIT OFFICER
	TRACY BOWER

	PRESS SECRETARY
	MARTIN CHILVERS

	SCHOOL LIASON OFFICER
	               KEVIN WILSON

	BAR MANAGER
	MARK MILLS

	 
	 

	CAPTAINS
	 

	MEN'S 1ST
	IIAN PAGE

	LADIES 1ST
	HANNAH BOWMAN

	MEN'S 2NDS
	STEVEN LONG

	LADIES 2NDS
	JANE MAJOR

	MEN'S 3RDS
	MIKE JILLINGS

	LADIES 3RDS
	KAY GIBSON

	MEN'S VETS
	BOB KING

	LADIES COLTS
	MEL DROHAN

	BOYS COLTS
	MARK MILLS

	MIXED 
	LEE DOWERS

	 
	 


The meeting closed at 7.15pm

